Guestling Parish Council - Planning Committee

Minutes, Monday 23 August 2010 meeting, Three Oaks Inn committee room

Chair

Marion Roberts
  -    Guestling Parish Council


Present:


Paul Brown
-
Guestling Parish Council

Nigel Robinson
-
Guestling Parish Council


Connie Evans
-
Guestling Parish Council

Graham Macpherson 
-
Guestling Parish Council

Sallie Cox 
-
Guestling Parish Council

Secretariat:



Paul Brown      
-    Guestling Parish Council

Item
Notes
Action

   1
Apologies of absence - none


2
Declarations of Interest – none


3


Minutes. Resolved: The chairman was authorized to sign the Minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 02 August 2010 as a correct record of the proceedings.


4
Matters arising from the minutes -  None 


5


Applications: 

1. RR/2010/1853/P (Com) Doleham Cottages – Doleham Hill, redevelopment of site. Three detached dwellings with detached garages. Alteration to access to the site. Recommend refusal. The parish council is reluctant to support any development not connected to main drainage in line with Rother DC January 3003 strategy document. We feel the design is very urban and not in keeping with the neighbouring properties, or for a site in the AONB. Provision needs to be made to maintain the amenities of the existing cottages in respect of drainage, both run off and fowl water. The existing parking arrangements will be compromised by this development.

2. RR/2010/1870/P (Del) Holly Cottage, Butchers Lane. New two bedroom cottage style house. Resolved: Recommend refusal. The application removes the previously approved access from Holly Cottage and a large portion of it’s garden, contrary to District policy GD1(2). The Parish Council supports the Districts 2003 policy not to allow new developments that cannot be connected to mains drainage. The site seems to have insufficient space for a septic tank even if this was acceptable. The work carried out for access appears to have damaged the Cottage’s cesspit and it is unclear how the drainage issue would be resolved. This work on the access has not included the agreed re-siteing of the utility pole. The proposed development will have a negative impact on the amenities of White Gables. The changes to the previously agreed Holly Cottage access leave insufficient space to enter, turn and exit safely. 




6
Receive a report on outstanding appeals and enforcement matters. 



Marion Roberts agreed to pass the recommendations to Rother DC.

The meeting closed at 13.35pm (vers. 1)
Roberts
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